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Tuesday, April 24, 2018.

Re: Invitation to participate in the new FPQC Perinatal Quality Indicator System for delivery hospitals.

Dear Perinatal Quality Improvement Champion:
In active partnership with state agencies and health organizations, the Florida Perinatal Quality Collaborative (FPQC) collectively promotes, guides, and leads Florida’s perinatal quality improvement (QI) efforts. This successful partnership includes state organizations representing obstetricians, neonatologists, nurse midwives, nurses, hospitals, health care payers, public health, and the community. Since 2010, the FPQC has successfully launched QI initiatives to address key maternal and infant health care quality issues.
The FPQC invites all Florida delivery hospitals to participate in the new FPQC Perinatal Quality Indicator System. Separate from the maternal and neonatal specific quality improvement initiatives offered, this initiative is geared towards supporting hospital QI efforts by providing hospital-specific quarterly reports of perinatal indicators. Initial indicators have been found to have excellent acceptability and utility among advisory group members. Indicators were chosen and adapted from measures proposed by leading national QI groups like the Joint Commission, the National Quality Forum, the Vermont Oxford Network, the California Maternal Quality Care Collaborative, and the Leapfrog Group. A growing number of other states are developing similar hospital-specific indicator systems and using them to support hospital QI efforts. For example, California now provides over 46 quality indicators to delivering hospitals on a routine basis.
The FPQC will offer indicator reports, materials, training, and technical assistance to your hospital staff at no charge. In the indicator reports, you will not only notice the yearly and semi-annual values for your hospital, but also where your hospital’s values stand compared with all delivery hospitals in Florida. This is a valuable tool to identify potential strengths and QI opportunities in your hospital to ultimately improve the health care quality for mothers and babies.

In order to participate in this initiative, you will need to express interest, readiness, and commitment to promote perinatal QI in your hospital. In order to be included in this project, your hospital will be required to identify a designated Hospital Liaison, who will:

1) Complete two brief online training modules;
2) Participate in two short surveys each year (online surveys; should be no longer than 15 minutes each); and
3) Participate in one focused initiative to improve data quality reported by your hospital.
Your hospital’s commitment is contingent upon your hospital’s active participation on an ongoing basis, and FPQC’s commitment to provide is based on data availability and project funding. Only your designated Hospital Liaison will receive a copy of your hospital-specific data compared with other Florida hospitals. This data report is only intended for QI efforts and its use for marketing purposes is strictly prohibited.

We hope that you and your hospital will consider joining us in QI efforts and serve as a Florida leader in this important initiative. If you are interested, please review and complete the attached Hospital Agreement Form indicating your interest and willingness to participate in the initiative, along with your Hospital Liaison. If you have any questions, please contact the FPQC staff at fpqc@health.usf.edu. For further information on this and other projects, please visit www.fpqc.org.
Best regards,
William M. Sappenfield, MD, MPH, CPH
Director, Florida Perinatal Quality Collaborative

Enclosure.
Date:
Tuesday, April 24, 2018

(Hospital Name)

To:
William M. Sappenfield, MD, MPH, CPH

Director, Florida Perinatal Quality Collaborative


The Chiles Center 


College of Public Health, University of South Florida
From:
     

(Hospital Name)

Re:
Hospital Commitment Letter to Participate in the FPQC Perinatal Quality Indicator System
Dear Dr. Sappenfield:

We hereby commit to being a participant in the Florida Perinatal Quality Collaborative Perinatal Quality Indicator System. As part of this initiative, our organization agrees to designate a permanent Hospital Liaison for this project. The hospital and designated Hospital Liaison agree to:

· Designate a Hospital Liaison for the system

· Comply with online training requirements
· Notify FPQC of changes to the Hospital Liaison
· Complete two designated FPQC surveys each year in a timely fashion

· Participate in at least one FPQC-sponsored data QI effort

· Receive the semi-annual hospital-specific perinatal quality indicator packet

· Maintain the data reports in such a fashion that they can only be used for quality improvement monitoring and not for hospital marketing
· Implement quality improvement processes and procedure changes within the hospital as needed and appropriate

We understand that aggregate, blinded, hospital data will be shared among the state’s project participants and FPQC funders. Additionally, we realize that the FPQC may share reporting on the progress of the aggregate, blinded, hospital data with other stakeholders and the larger perinatal health care community. I will encourage my hospital’s participating unit team members to share lessons learned with one another and throughout the state collaborative.

This data sharing agreement will continue between the hospital and FPQC as long the hospital continues to actively participate in the PQI project and the FPQC is able to provide hospital PQI reports.
	Hospital Contact Information

	Name:
     

	Address:

     

	City:
     
	Zip Code:
     

	Liaison Contact Information

	Name:

     
	Phone:
     

	Title:
     
	Fax:
     

	E-mail

     


Sincerely,

     
Typed or Printed Name of Executive-level Authorized Hospital Approver.
     
Signature of Executive-level Authorized Hospital Approver.

PLEASE RETURN AT YOUR EARILEST CONVENIENCE TO:
E-MAIL: FPQC@health.usf.edu · FAX: (813) 974-8889
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The Chiles Center 

University of South Florida College of Public Health • 3111 East Fletcher Avenue • Tampa, FL 33613-4660

PHONE: (813) 974-8888 • FAX: (813) 974-8889 • EMAIL: fpqc@health.usf.edu
FPQC.org
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